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Rule 117
Christine De Veyrac (PPE)

Subject: Galileo programme

The French press has reported recently a further delay in progress on the European satellite 
navigation programme Galileo. The report spoke of problems the firm OHB is having with the 
manufacture of the constellation satellites. OHB was awarded the contract by the Commission in 
2011.

Can the Commission confirm that problems have been encountered? Can it state clearly and openly, 
what these problems are? Has the situation been audited and will the audit mention the numerous 
mistakes made in terms of the technology chosen?

Can the Commission confirm too that it has asked Thales Alenia Space and EADS Astrium to come to 
the aid of the appointed manufacturer?

What impact will these problems have on the delivery schedule for all the satellites in the constellation 
and on Galileo becoming operational? Will this have financial repercussions as well?

Finally, does the Commission consider itself responsible in any way, in view of the objections raised 
when it awarded the contract to OHB in 2011? Considering the technical nature of this project, why 
are we not drawing on the know-how of EADS Astrium and Thales Alenia Space, the European 
leaders in the space industry?


